
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
TOWN OF NEW CASTLE

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Town Board of New Castle will hold a
Public Hearing regarding A Local Law to Create Chapter 6 of the Code of the Town of 
New Castle to establish an alternate board member position for the Town of New Castle 
Planning Board.   The public hearing on said will be held on Tuesday, February 15, 2022 
at 7:00 p.m. or as soon thereafter as practicable at Town Hall, 200 South Greeley 
Avenue, Chappaqua, New York and virtually at the link below.

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that the public can watch the live 
meeting on Youtube at www.youtube.com/c/nccmc , and through the Zoom App. 
Comments for the public hearing can be 1) sent in advance of the meeting or during the 
meeting to publiccomment@mynewcastle.org , or 2) written in the chat section of the 
Zoom meeting.  To the extent one does not have access to the internet, comments can 
also be made by no later than 4pm of the day of the meeting to the Town Clerk at 914-
238-7271. 

 INSTRUCTIONS TO ACCESS THE VIRTUAL MEETING: If you have a 
computer, tablet or smartphone, you can register, log in and see the video and hear the 
audio of the live session.  Zoom's chat facility will be available during the public hearing.
 Make sure:  Register in advance for this webinar at:

Public Registration Link:

https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_4VVPRNDkQAql8TWqd4MlrQ

Dial In: 646-518-9805 Webinar ID: 848 0625 1311

You will need to provide your name and email address when registering so we can send a
confirmation email to you containing the web address and phone number for joining the 
webinar.

All persons interested in said public hearing will be heard in favor or in opposition at said
time and place. Statements by persons unable to attend shall be in writing and filed with 
the Town Clerk at or before the time for the public hearing.

Dated: February 2, 2022 

BY THE ORDER OF THE TOWN BOARD OF
THE TOWN OF NEW CASTLE
CHRISTINA PAPES, TOWN CLERK
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